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Dear Parents/Carers 14.09.18 

Iôve been really pleased at how well the term has started for all of our classes this year. Our 
new pupils and staff have settled very quickly and are joining in with all aspects of school 
life already. It was an absolute pleasure to spend some time in the Nursery and Reception 
classrooms this week to see our newest recruits busy learning. Thank you for making the 
new staff members feel so welcome into our school community, theyôve all remarked about 
the friendly atmosphere that exists across the school. 

This week the pupils got to use our new ICT room for the first time, which now allows us to 
have a computer for every child. We are teaching our afternoon lessons in KS2 in a slightly 
different way this year, using specific teachers to teach some specific subjects. For 
example, Miss Bolden will be teaching PE across KS2 and Mr Fairbrass will be teaching 
ICT across the KS2 classes. This will allow us to ensure that all pupils are receiving the 
highest quality teaching across the curriculum and I look forward to seeing the impact of this 
change. 

Have a fantastic weekend, 

 

Mr C Murphy    
Headteacher 
 

 Diary Dates 

15 September Strood Academy Fair Banding Test 

17 September  Online primary school applications open 

18 September Medway Test 

Yr 5 Swimming Lessons  

19 September Medway Test 

25 September Yr R First Class photograph 

Yr 5 Swimming Lessons 

2 October Yr 2 Ed Visit to Shorne Woods Country Park 

Yr 4 Roman Day 

Yr 5 Swimming 

4 October School Lunch American Theme Day  

5 October Yr 6 to Imperial War Museum 

6 October Strood Academy Fair Banding Test 

9 October Yr 5 Swimming 

10 October Creepy Claws visiting Yr 2 

11 October 9.15am Yr R 2019 Open Session 

Harvest 
 



 Class Names 

This yearôs mainstream classes are named after inspirational people ï 

 

Nursery ï Beatrix Potter.  
Writer, illustrator, natural 
scientist and conservationist. 

 

Reception ï (Evelyn) Glennie.  
Percussionist. 

 

Year 1 ï Malala (Yousafzai). 
Activist for female education 
and the youngest Nobel 
prize laureate. 

 

Year 2 ï (Florence) 
Nightingale.  Founder of 
modern nursing. 

 

Year 3 ï (Ellie) Simmonds.  
Paralympian swimmer. 

 

 
Year 4 ï (Martin Luther) King.   
American Baptist minister and 
activist. 

 
 
 
 

Year 5 ï (David) 
Attenborough. 
Broadcaster and Naturalist. 

 
 
 
 

Year 6 ï (Jane) Austen.  
Novelist. 

 
 
 



 

 Conker Class 

 
We are learning about insects 
and have been guessing what 
insect Mrs Welstead is 
describing from a series of 
clues.  

She layers the clues on 
envelopes inside each other so 
we can only see one clue at a 
time and then hides them in the 
school grounds, so we have to 
go on a mini-beast safari for 
them.   

For example:  What am I? I eat 
bugs, I like spinning webs and I 
have 8 legs. Then after each 
further clue, we take it in turns to 
guess which insect it might be.  

Then we undertake further 
research and write a fact file on 
that insect.   

We then researched facts about 
another insect and made our 
own set of clues.  

What am I? I have 6 legs. I live 

in a group. I am an excellent 

dancer (Honey bees dance to 

tell other bees where the 

flowers are). I make wax. I 

make honey. 

  

  

 

 

 



 Glennie Class 

In Reception class we 

have been learning about 

our class name. We are 

named after Evelyn 

Glennie the worldôs only 

solo percussionist who is 

also deaf. 

 

This week we have been 

studying the Three Little 

Pigs, a traditional tale.  

 

Our learning has been 

around this story and we 

really enjoyed using 

percussion instruments 

to tell the story.  

 

All of the children were 

able to join in with an 

instrument and this also 

helped to remember the 

sequence of the story. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  

 King Class 
Year 4 thoroughly enjoyed their trip to Rochester Cathedral this week where they all took part in 

an interactive ósoundô workshop.  We learned about how sound travels, different ways we can 

make sounds and investigated pitch by making our own musical instrument. 

 

 

 

We are making sound waves! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We investigated pitch by 

pouring water into these 

glass bottles. We found that 

by changing the amount of 

water we poured in we could 

change the pitch. We were 

set a challenge to create a 

scale by ordering our bottles 

from the lowest to highest 

pitch and tapping the bottles 

with a metal spoon to make 

the sound.  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 Attenborough Class 
 

This term Attenborough Class have been learning about space. 
 
 Alesha created this imaginative piece of art. 
 
"During art we used glue, sand and pastels. We used black paper and had to draw a 
planet. I chose Saturn. Saturn is the sixth planet from the Sun." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Nightingale Class 
Please remember to send your child in with their reading book and reading record daily.  

Your child will read with on a Thursday with a volunteer, so please ensure they have 

their books. 
 

 

 



 

 Doubleme.org 

During the Summer holidays, Mrs Everingham and Miss 

Atkinson travelled all the way to Uganda in East Africa with 

the organisation Doubleme.org.  

They went to help teachers there, by teaching them all about 

phonics and maths games.  

They also took letters written by Year 4 and 5 to share with 

children at Kirinya Primary School. Keep an eye out around 

school for more information to come! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


